ENTERPRISE PRODUCTS HOLDINGS LLC

PrOduCtS (General Partner)
November 27, 2017
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By Electronic Mail

Louisiana Crawfish Producers Association — West, Inc.
Attn: Gordon J. Schoeffler, Attorney at Law

900 South College Rd., Ste. 204

Lafayette, Louisiana 70503
gschoeffler@josephjoy.com

Atchafalaya Basinkeeper and Gulf Restoration Network
Attn: Misha Mitchell, Staff Attorney

P.O. Box 410

Plaguemine, Louisiana 70765
basinkeeperlegal@gmail.com

Subject: Notices of Intent to File Clean Water Act Suit Against Enterprise Products Operating
LLC

Dear Mr. Schoeffler and Ms. Mitchell:

Enterprise Products Operating LLC has received your September 29, 2017 notices of intent to
file a Clean Water Act citizen suit and addressing related matters in connection with our 65-
mile, 10-inch RGP pipeline project. We appreciate your time in our teleconference on
November 17, 2017 to discuss these issues.

This letter is intended to memorialize certain matters that Enterprise believes should be
relevant to your clients’ decision whether to file a Clean Water Act citizen suit against us.

In particular, we wish to inform you that the seven temporary “plug” locations identified in your
respective letters have been removed. Enterprise therefore believes that the circumstances
giving rise to your notices of intent to file suit have been remedied. Current pictures of the
seven areas in question have been supplied by our environmental inspector for the pipeline
project and are attached to this letter. In the event that other isolated areas or minor issues
associated with the RGP pipeline project have not been resolved to your satisfaction, we
anticipate that these concerns will be resolved in the near future as right-of-way restoration
activities are concluded. We would encourage you and your clients to reevaluate the current
status of the project area and contact us before any decision to file suit.

Enterprise takes environmental compliance and protection issues and your clients’ concerns
seriously. We believe that the circumstances noted in your letters were temporary and hope
that this letter and our actions to clear the plugs and restore the right-of-way have satisfied
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your concerns. However, please be advised that Enterprise intends to defend itself vigorously
in the event that your clients choose to file suit.

If you would like to discuss further, please do not hesitate to contact me.
Kind Regards,

Zachary L. Craft, Counsel
713.381.3749
zlcraft@eprod.com

Attachments



